
Notice of Public Hearings and Site Visits 
 
The Town of Johnson Selectboard hereby provides notice of a public hearing being held in accordance with 
19 V.S.A. § 708 the purpose of hearing and acting upon the site visits and testimony provided for the 
reclassification of Town Highway 21, a distance of 0.90 miles until the intersection of Legal Trail #1, Town 
Highway 22 from the intersection of Legal Trail #1 and Town Highway 22 until the intersection of the Town 
Highway 22 Class III section, a distance of 0.56 miles, and Town Highway 23 from the intersection of Town 
Highway 22 until the end, a distance of 0.25 miles. All three highways are to be considered for 
reclassification from Class IV to Legal Trail. 
 
Statement of Public Good: 
The cost of maintenance of these roads required by the Municipal Roads General Permit outweighs the 
benefits of the maintenance provided.  The primary use of these highways is recreational, the recreational 
use, both year-round and seasonal, would not be restricted by the reclassification under current ordinances. 
 
The Public Hearing Has Been Scheduled For: 
 
DATE:  September 2nd 2025 at 6:00pm  

PLACE:  The Municipal Building, Second Floor  

                        293 Lower Main Street West, Johnson Vermont 05656  
 

The Site Visit of Town Highway 22 Has Been Scheduled For:  
 
DATE:  September 2nd 2025 at 4:30pm  

PLACE:  Town Highway 22, at the intersections of Town Highway 22 and 

Town Highway 26, Known as intersection of Carter Road and Ober Hill Road.  

Please note that the Class III section of Carter Road from the intersection of Ober 

Hill Road to the turn-around is not being considered, only from the turn-around on.  

Due to the one-way nature and narrowness of the road interested parties use caution 

when parking and walking up. 

 
The Site Visit of Town Highway 23 Has Been Scheduled For: 
  
DATE:  September 2nd 2025 at 5:00pm  

PLACE:  Town Highway 23, at the intersections of Town Highway 22, Known 

as Carter Road, and Town Highway 23 

 
The Site Visit of Town Highway 21 Has Been Scheduled For:  
 
DATE:  September 2nd 2025 at 5:30pm  

PLACE:  Town Highway 21, at the intersections of Town Highway 21, and 

Town Highway 5 and Town Highway 18. Known as the intersection of Mine Road 

and Ben Ober. 

                         
Please Note, testimony will only be accepted at the Hearing Portion for the purposes taking minutes and 

proper recording.  The Site Visits are to view and inspect. 


